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                                  BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES   
 
                           DATE:  Tuesday, May 26, 2020 3:00 PM        Original: 05/20/2020  11:56 am 
                          Revision #2  
                        

   Remote Participation Instructions  
 

In accordance with the Governor’s Order Assuring Continued Operation of Essential Services in the Commonwealth, Closing Certain 
Workplaces, and Prohibiting Gathering of More Than 10 People issued on March 24, 2020, the May 26th public meeting of the Board of 
Health shall be physically closed to the public to avoid group congregation.  
 
Alternative public access to this meeting shall be provided in the following manner:  
1. The meeting will be televised via Channel 18 and may be accessed the Channel 18 website at 

http://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/watch/1?channel=1  
 

2. Real-time public comment can be addressed to the Board of Health utilizing the Zoom link or telephone number and access code for 
remote access below.  
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://zoom.us/j/933 1957 5113 
 
Meeting ID: 933-1957-5113 
 
        
 1-888-475-4499   US Toll-free 
Meeting ID: 933 1957 5113 

 
3. Applicants, their representatives and individuals required or entitled to appear before the Board of Health may appear remotely and are 

not permitted to be physically present at the meeting, and may participate through the link or telephone number provided above.  
Documentary exhibits and/or visual presentations should be submitted in advance of the meeting to 
sharon.crocker@town.barnstable.ma.us , so that they may be displayed for remote public access viewing.  
Public comment is also welcome by emailing:  sharon.crocker@town.barnstable.ma.us    
 
This meeting of the Board of Health is being recorded and transmitted by the Information Technology Department of the Town of 
Barnstable on Channel 18. Under MGL Chapter 30A Section 20, anyone else desiring to make such a recording or transmission must 
notify the Chair. 

 
 

A regularly scheduled and duly posted meeting of the Barnstable Board of Health was held on Tuesday, May 26, 2020. The 
meeting was conducted through Zoom to avoid social distances closer than 6 feet as stipulated due to Covid 19 epidemic.  
The meeting was called to order at 3:00 pm by Chair John Norman.  Also in attendance were Board Members Donald A. 
Guadagnoli, M.D. and Alternate Tom Lee.  Thomas McKean, Director of Public Health, and Sharon Crocker, Administrative 
Assistant, were also present.    Board member Paul Canniff, D.M.D was not able to attend. 

 
Call to Order:  
   
 
 

 

  

                            Town of Barnstable 
                                        Board of Health 
                                                           200 Main Street, Hyannis MA 02601 
 
                 
                                 

         John T. Norman, Chair 
        Office: 508-862-4644                                                    Donald A. Guadagnoli, M.D  
        FAX:   508-790-6304                                                                     Paul J. Canniff, D.M.D. 
                    F.P. (Tom) Lee, P.E., Alternate 
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I. Septic Deadline Extension: 
David Lawler representing Jeffrey Kaschuluk and Carol Elliott representing West Bay 
Development, Inc. - 182 Osterville West Barnstable Road, Osterville, requesting a deadline 
extension of 180 days to repair/replace the septic system.   
 

Attorney David Lawler represented Jeffrey Kaschuluk, West Bay Development, Inc. Jeffrey 
Kaschuluk and Carol Elliott were also present.  Attorney Lawler stated the owner purchased the 
property two months ago and is considering moving part of the building and/or part of the septic.  
He is looking for an extension to allow time to plan best location. 
 
Upon a motion duly made by Dr. Guadagnoli, seconded by Tom Lee, the Board voted to grant the 
following septic repair extension:  1) a septic permit must be submitted within 90 days  (August 26, 
2020 and, 2) the septic installation must be completed and in compliance within one year (May 26, 
2021.  Roll Call vote taken:  Dr. Guadagnoli -Yes,  Thomas Lee – Yes, John Norman – Yes.  
(Unanimously, voted in favor.) 

 
 

II. Regulations / Policies: 
A. Proposal to reduce the lifeguard requirements at semi-public swimming pools during the 

summer of 2020 at all hotels, motels & condominiums with an occupancy of less than 75 
units. 
 

Marty Reilly stated he represented two hotel owners, Hyannis Harbor Hotel and Hyannis Holiday 
Motel.  The Hyannis Harbor Hotel is a year-round hotel with 204 year-round rooms and the Hyannis 
Holiday Motel with 71 seasonal rooms.   Mr. Reilly spoke of the impact Covid 19 is and will have on 
the hotels through the end of 2020.   Occupancy will be down and there is difficulty in the hiring of 
people. 
 
Upon a motion duly made by Dr. Guadagnoli, seconded by Tom Lee, the Board voted to reduce the 
lifeguard requirements at semi-public swimming pools during the summer of 2020 at all hotels, 
motels and condominiums with an occupancy of less than 75 units (not 75 bedrooms) until January 
1, 2021.  This would require self-governing by the establishments.  Roll Call vote taken: 
Dr. Guadagnoli – Yes, Thomas Lee – Yes, John Norman – Yes.  (Unanimously, voted in favor.) 

 
B. Proposed changes to Chapter 373 -1 through 3 - Recycling at Solid Waste Facility. 

 
The Town would like the regulation issuing free stickers for recycling changed as there is no market 
out there taking recycling. 
 
P.J. Kelliher, Department of Public Works-Solid Waste Department, was present. 
 
Town Assistant Attorney Charles McLaughlin said a hearing notice should be published in the paper 
before voting on this regulation change.  The Board will place an ad in the Barnstable Patriot for this 
Friday’s edition and will hold a meeting next Wednesday, June 3, 2020 to vote on this. 
 
Upon a motion duly made by Thomas Lee, seconded by Dr. Guadagnoli, the Board voted to move 
the change in the regulation to a meeting on Wednesday, June 3, 2020 at 3:00pm.  Roll Call vote:  
Dr. Guadagnoli – Yes, Thomas Lee – Yes, John Norman – Yes.  (Unanimously, voted in favor.) 
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III. Correspondence: 

Letter from Mr. Martin Reilly on relaxation/reduction of lifeguard regulation for entire year 
2020. 

 
Mr. Reilly expressed his concerns on this under Item II, A (above). 

 
 

IV. Minutes: 
April 28, 2020 Minutes. 
 

Upon a motion duly made by Thomas Lee, seconded by Dr. Guadagnoli, the Board voted to adopt 
the meeting minutes for April 28, 2020.  Roll Call vote:  Dr. Guadagnoli – Yes, Thomas Lee - Yes, 
John Norman – Yes.  (Unanimously, voted in favor.) 
 
 
 
Meeting Adjourned  4:00 pm 

 
 
 


